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Minutes of 10/12 approved & 10/26 approved with correction 

 
1. Chair’s Report 

• Moment of silence for George Simpson from Ontology 
• President Tripathi’s letter regarding Freedom of Speech and Freedom of Expression 

discussed 
• 2 separate documents needed  

1. FS will rescind resolution on Diversity, Inclusion, Academic Freedom, and 
Freedom of Speech and Artistic Expression and amend it to remove the 
appendix “Freedom of Expression Statement for the University at Buffalo, 
SUNY”. 

2. Academic Freedom and Responsibility Committee will take the appendix 
and craft a new resolution that they will then present to the FSEC 

• President Tripathi did not promulgate the FS resolution on Shared Governance Day  
• Modified duties after FMLA 

• Provost offered to craft a letter that the senators could take back to the voting 
faculty they represent 

• UB students have asked the FS Chair about UB’s divestment of fossil fuels.  The Chair 
has found out that there is already a group on campus working on investing in clean 
energies.  They will come to the next FSEC meeting to talk about their efforts. 

• The Faculty Mentoring resolution has been sent up to the President and is under 
review. 

• SUNY Provost Cartwright will be visiting December 9th 
• Two Decanal reviews are underway-The Medical School has a committee but 

Architecture and Planning does not yet have a committee formed. 
 

2. Provost’s Report 
• Presented a letter given to President Tripathi from the Chairs of the UB Shared 

Governance Award Committee (see attached) 
• The Provost then read a prepared statement (see attached) 

• Cindi Tysick, FS Secretary addressed the members and stated that she did not 
support the letter given to the President as it was written and that she had 
expressed to the committee chairs her reservations before they gave him the 
letter and asked that her name not be put on the letter, yet it was there on page 
three. 

• Questions were raised regarding where the FS and Administration go from here.   
 

3. Motion to postpone receiving the Faculty Senate Budget Report until 11/10/16 approved. 
 

4. Matt Steilen (Law) opened the discussion on ways to avoid non promulgation of FS resolutions 
by the President.  How do we create a climate of reconciliation when there is a problem with a 
resolution and it could be returned? 

• Suggestions: 
• Committee who crafts resolutions should go through a checklist to show “due 

diligence” that all legal and contractual implications have been addressed. 
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• Administrative officers should be placed on every FS committee ex officio without 
vote to advise the committee members and provide some of the legal and 
contractual implications. 

• Create a process for handling resolutions that can’t become UB policy-either 
through Standing Orders or communicating through the FS website. 

• A more detailed written statement from the President when a resolution cannot 
be promulgated would help the crafting committee take it back and decide 
whether or not it can be “retooled” to address the President’s concerns. 

• There should be a budget and legal paragraph in all resolution rationale 
narratives. 

• The Bylaws committee will work to amend some of the FS governance documents to 
include these suggestions and report back to FSEC. 

 
5. Motion to postpone Freedom of Expression resolution until 11/9/16 approved 

 
6. Motion to approve resolution on “UBF Transparency and Supporting Legislation” as read by 

Kenneth Dauber (see attached)  
Discussion regarding the resolution took place. 

• Point of Order: 
• Secretary pointed out that in order to accept this resolution from an individual 

without having it go to a FS committee first for vetting required a suspension of 
the Standing Orders (5.B “Exceptional Procedure”) due to Chair’s determination 
that expediency was required.  Vote was taken to suspend orders approved 15 
yes 4 no. 

• Motion approved 15 yes 4 no. 
                   

 
Meeting adjourned at 4:35 pm.  Submitted by Cindi Tysick, Secretary of the Faculty Senate 
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Faculty Senate Executive Committee Meeting  

November 2, 2016, 3:00-5:00 PM  
 

• I want to talk with the entire Executive Committee regarding concerns that the 

president and I have with regard to how Shared Governance is actually working. 

• During the past year, we have heard a great deal about Shared Governance.  

For Satish and I this experience has not been positive.    

• We are interested in conducting Shared Governance; not in discussing Shared 

Governance 

• Many of you have served on previous Executive Committees and have offered 

advice and guidance  on countless matters including the Realizing UB2020 

implementation process, the new Gen Ed Curriculum, the Communities of 

Excellence, the extensive Middle States Review, the new role of Vice Provost for 

Equity and Inclusion, the Modified Duties proposal . .. there are many other 

examples where through the consultative process offered through this body.  

• This advice is valuable to the setting of strategy across UB. 

• As a university, faculty must be involved at this level. 

• Satish’s and my frustration are driven by mischaracterization of our positions and 

individual agendas dominating over the valuable consultation and partnering that 

drives UB forward. 

• This distracts all of us from important business. 

• As an example:  last week, President Tripathi, Laura Hubbard and I met with 

Chairs Glick and Licata to discuss our work together.  At the end of the meeting, 

quite to our surprise, Phil and Dom presented us with this letter that I am 

distributing. 

• They have since pulled back the letter and have indicated that they have not 

widely shared it. 
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• This is not shared governance. The  adversarial tone of this letters stifles 

partnering and limits capacity to jointly govern. 

• I am interested in working with this group on issues of substance.   

• I am interested in understanding how we can have greater dialogue and mutual 

collaboration as the Senate considers its business and develops and reacts to 

ideas and directions.  

• Topics that I would like to work with the FSEC on are numerous and creating the 

structure for these discussions, gaining advice from the Senate and the FSEC is 

of growing significance as the framework of how we educate, who we educate 

and how we sustain our scholarship changes. Important topics include: 

 

o Whether we should admit undergraduates to major at the point of entry  

o How we will manage significant unfunded across the board salary 

increases while continuing to meet our mission 

o Why we have adjunct faculty, how we will think about and support lecturers 

and clinical teaching faculty, and the roles and responsibilities of these 

colleagues 

 

• These are serious issues facing UB and I need your help in addressing these 

challenges. 
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